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The forty-ninth Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chairman at 12:05 p.m. EDT.

Attendance: Board of Directors
Present - Sandy Bowling, Buddy Covert, Avelino Gutierrez, Barbara Hague, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Rich Schweitzer, Craig Sharkey, and Terry Willert
Absent - Bill Quade and Robert Voltmann
Self-introductions were made by those in attendance.  
Avelino Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules. 
The agenda was approved.

The minutes of the March 11, 2010, Board meeting were approved.
Dick Henderson advised that he, along with Chris Mele with NARUC and Steve Keppler with CVSA, met on March 25 with staff of the Office of Management and Budget to urge expediency in approving the 2010 UCR fee rule.  They do not know what OMB’s issues may be with the rule.
Julie Otto provided the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) update.  

Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.
Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee.  Disbursements of 2007, 2008 and 2009 excess revenues should occur next week. See Exhibits A1, A2 and A3.  

Dave Lazarides provided the report of the UCR System Subcommittee and the UCR Best Practices Subcommittee.  Nationally, revenue collections are at a 77.32% registration rate for 2009.
Sandy Bowling provided the report of the UCR on-line system of the State of Indiana’s Department of Revenue (INDOR).   Vendor Information forms have been provided by all states except Missouri, North Carolina, New Mexico, Rhode Island, and Utah. 
Barb Hague provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee.  Three items in the Q&A document were proposed for amendment. See Exhibit B.  Barb Hague made a motion to amend questions F4, F7, and N26 of the Question & Answer document as noted in Exhibit B.  Question F4 was withdrawn.  The amendments to questions F7 and N26 passed unanimously.
The Procedures Subcommittee will do further work on question and answer F4 and bring it back at a future Board meeting.

Bob Pitcher provided the report of the Industry Advisory Subcommittee (IAS).  Bob will likely not be at the meeting in Utah but the meeting will be held by Tom Klingman, chair of the NCSTS Industry Advisory Committee.
Avelino Gutierrez directed Dave Lazarides to find out whether INDOR and the other states with their own UCR systems have the ability to create an internal numbering system allowing carriers to register, if they wish, in cases where the carrier does not have a USDOT number or MC number because they only operate vehicles with a GVWR or GVW of less than 10,001 pounds, and whether FMCSA has the ability to capture those carriers for inclusion in SAFER.
Future Board meetings are scheduled for:


Thursday, May 20, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference

Tuesday, June 9, 2010, 8 a.m. to 12 noon MDT, in Park City, UT and by teleconference


Thursday, July 8, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference

The Board adjourned at 1:15 p.m. EDT.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on May 20, 2010
Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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